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Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


Draft

Minutes  

March 18, 2005

 Room 2205, 1:00 p.m.
Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Dale Boercker, Neal Ely, Karen Halliday, Bob Kratochvil,

Pamela Luster, Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell, Stuart McElderry,

Don Milanese, Michael Sato, Angella VenJohn

Absent:
Judy Hanson, Ralph Kindred, Sylvia Rodriguez, Birgitte Ryslinge

Guests:
Nick Kohli, Thomas Martinez, Melissa Korber

1.
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. McElderry called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY 25, 2005 MINUTES


There was a motion to approve the minutes of February 25, 2005 as written.  No corrections were noted.


Motion:
To approve the minutes of February 25, 2005 as written.


MSC:
Dr. Ely/Dr. McElderry




Unanimous

3.
SET AGENDA

Dr. McElderry requested Item #5 be moved to become #9, eliminate Item #7 as it relates to Item #6 and move Item #8 to become Item #5.   Agenda is set with changes noted.

4.
FTES UPDATE


Mr. Milanese provided a brief report and handout.  He explained for the guests in the room how to read and interpret the report.  The report is generated approximately once every 3 or 4 weeks, it is the method by which we get funded by the state.  Other colleges have seen a drop by as much as 16%.  Currently FTES is 2520; the target is 2662 for Spring 2005.  WSCH is 462.  Mr. Milanese noted productivity has not changed; we are flat.  We used to be ahead of Chabot, that is not the case at this time.  No major changes this semester are foreseen.  

Mr. Milanese noted that compared to this time last year, we are about the same in FTES.  The District has gone down by 140-150 this year.  Dr. McElderry inquired if this is going on around the state.  Mr. Milanese replied, “Yes, he has received communication from other colleagues in which they are either up or down.”  An example is the College of Alameda, which is down 16-18%.  President Halliday commented the reason for their decline is due to problems within their scheduling.  Statewide numbers are down for several reasons, the economy, higher tuition fees, highly priced textbooks.  President Halliday reported the cost of textbooks was brought up as a Board item recently.  Ms. Boercker requested that Dr. McElderry contact our counterpart at Chabot, as our WSCH per FTEF is lower than we prefer it to be.  She also noted that five individuals from Chabot have contacted her within the week concerned that LPC was not on target.   Ms. Boercker reported it appears we have overspent by 3 FTES.  Dr. Ely noted in the “grand scheme of things”, we are three (3) FTEF over out of 350 or so, which really is more of a bull’s eye.  Mr. Milanese reported we are dependent upon non-credit, which was planned in the target.

5.  
ENROLLMENT DISTRIBUTION MODEL – 2001 THROUGH BUILDOUT


Discussion began with President Halliday asking everyone take a look at the four handouts provided.  There is an issue our District needs to face regarding what commitments we have to our growth and Chabot.  President Halliday is committed to growth and the relationship with Chabot.  How this works currently, is the state gives us growth dollars and how those dollars are distributed is a District issue.  President Halliday is advocating strong growth (4 ½% annually), which is a healthy growth average.  The last two (2) years growth dollars have been distributed on a 60/40 basis in favor of LPC.  Due to LPC’s rapid growth and receipt of most growth dollars, Chabot is becoming concerned.  Because of our state funding, the only way you get new dollars is through growth dollars.  Besides obtaining growth dollars there is COLA (Cost of Living Adjustment), but that is eaten up.   President Halliday feels strongly we need to develop a growth plan and determine what and how we want to grow (build-out).  Our District and Board need to wrestle with what kind of growth pattern and ratio we want.  Projection of space needs is an important factor when determining our future growth.  President Halliday feels it is always good to show a little bit of need in order to receive state funding, which allows for bond money to cover more building costs.


Ms. Boercker inquired as to where the numbers derive from.  It was noted Roy Stutzman actually pulls the data together, however most come from the state.  President Halliday emphasized we had no problem qualifying for need (space).  Ms. VenJohn inquired what the state looks at to determine what they pay.  President Halliday noted it is square footage.  For example, if we said we are going for a multidisciplinary building, we are so short of space here on the number of students and FTES we generate, that we had no difficulty qualifying in terms of need.  When Chabot’s numbers are looked at they don’t show a need, they are 


desperate for renovation but the square footage formula used by the state won’t help them acquire money for it.  These are the types of issues we face when looking at our growth.  We 


don’t want to build all eight buildings at once and have a ghost town.  The committee proceeded to review the handouts titled, Alternate 70/30 @ 3.0% Enrollment Distribution Model – 2001 through Build Out, Alternate 80/20 @ 3.0%, and Alternate 90/10 @ 3.0%.  President Halliday explained the first numbers (70/30) represent LPC getting 70% of the growth dollars and Chabot 30%.  The 3% represents the amount the state would provide for growth.  It was emphasized these handouts are scenarios only, but they give a good representation of the numbers we are looking at.   LPC has experienced 6% - 9% growth.   The state has not been paying us for this growth.  We have handled it because we are so lean.  This was done deliberately because we are in a growing community, we wanted to grow and address those needs, which would eventually help us attain a bond successfully.  President Halliday emphasized we need to aim for a couple percentage points higher than what we are funded for, which we have been doing all along. 


It was noted on the handouts that international students are not included in the figures, as the state does not pay for this.  Ms. Boercker inquired if the numbers were based on a semester, as WSCH does not appear to be for an entire year.  President Halliday indicated the numbers represent the fall semester.  Upon reviewing the numbers, this highlights the type of growth we are talking about.  What can we realistically sustain in growth to keep the quality we want.  Our goal in the entire plan is to equalize in size with Chabot.   President Halliday noted we are now at a point where more discussion and serious thought needs to occur.  Chabot’s enrollment management received copies of the same handouts last week.  Due to time restraints, it was requested there be more discussion at the next enrollment management meeting.  As laid out by President Halliday, these are the issues, which need to be addressed:

·  
Realistically look at what we can handle in terms of growth, community outreach, and our programs.

·   
Take a look at our building facilities to make sure we build at an appropriate rate.

·   
With regards to Chabot, we need to make sure what we are doing is not detrimental to them.  We have to not only look at the interest of our college, since we do not have the luxury of being our “own” entity, but we have to help maintain a “healthy” Chabot.


Ms. VenJohn inquired as to whether or not the Chancellor is looking for our suggestions on how to resolve this issue.   President Halliday responded, “Yes, and we need to really wrestle with what we think we can handle and what we recommend”.  She went on to note there is two ways this can be handled; we can force both colleges in-line or we don’t have to force it.  She has argued all along the Board has already made their stance when we became a college.  The issue is how do we approach this in a planned, careful way.  Do we do a year by year?  The last couple of years, Chabot has not made their growth and have indicated to us at the last minute, we can take our target higher if our goal is to get funded and keep it.  There was a recent discussion a couple weeks ago in which it was suggested we set the allocation for growth on a year-by-year basis.  President Halliday indicated she has a “real problem with that, specifically because we have long range planning for buildings, for our organization structure and staffing.  We need to think in a lot broader terms than that”.  It was noted; she would like to see what we think about at least three years at a time, an increase that we’re 


going to commit to a certain growth pattern so we can plan on it.   Dr. Ely commented he favors at least three years, but it may have to be more like four or five.  He noted you couldn’t do one year planning if the “crumb factor” is involved.  The “crumb factor” being that LPC gets to grow based on the fact Chabot can’t make their numbers.  President Halliday clarified this by qualifying that we have always received the 60%, there has been no argument with that.  The “crumb factor” is of the 40% they (Chabot) couldn’t reach.  Dr. Ely noted we shouldn’t be planning and managing on that, not even for one year.  President Halliday agreed.  Ms. Boercker commented that “It has to be at least three years because if not, too much time will have to be spent talking about it.  From a procedural point of view we have to have some form of a commitment.  Do we have any ideas, what percentage of the growth they gave back to us because that might help us decide?”  President Halliday noted the year before; we received all of the growth, 100 % of it.  


Ms. VenJohn inquired if there is a way to find out what other multi-college districts do, how they allocate growth dollars.  President Halliday noted there are many ways they do it however, many do not have a collaborative nature and the decision is most often decided at a district level.  We have tried to look at all these factors, educate everybody and look at it in a structured way.  Ms. Luster remarked, “In the district she came from previously, both presidents discussed the factors of the enrollment management group and made a decision.  It was not worked out as nicely as we are trying to do.  By doing it year by year it leads to inefficiency, because when we looked at how classes were added over the short term, the long-term vision is lost.  You know where the demand is but you really don’t know where that next demand is going to come from because you have never been able to meet it.  There needs to be the longitudinal view of a couple of years in order to project the growth.  As we try to remain vital to this community, we have to look at ways to remain responsive to student needs and whatever the economic situations are”.  


Gayla Kraestch-Hartsough is currently looking at our figures and demographics for this area so we can better determine when we should be adding more classes and where.  Dr. McElderry remarked,  “That it seems it is not so much what can we handle, but whose is out there to come here.  Especially if Livermore continues to reject more development on this side of 580, that will impact us whereas if they go ahead and build, we will grow quickly, there are so many variables”.  It was noted we get 25-28% of our students from outside the Tri-Valley area.  Dr. McElderry suggested a way to proceed might be more gradual.  For example, going from 60/40 to 90/10 is extreme, something along the lines of going from 60/40 to 70/30 for a couple of years is more acceptable.  It was suggested it might be done in a “step” function where we go from 60/40 to 70/30, remain there for a few years, proceed onto the 80/20 and finally the 90/10. 


President Halliday noted that in addition too, suppose the state gives us 3% growth.  For every new square foot of classroom space, etc. we get some additional fraction of growth, we have been relying on this.  We also get money from the state for maintenance and operations, those types of items.  In our $3,380 we get per full-time equivalent student, the state 


estimates about $1850 to $1900 goes for instruction, then it breaks down how much goes for headcount, etc.  So, for new buildings if they are state approved we get that. The multidisciplinary building is all brand new space.  President Halliday noted most colleges in the state are undertaking renovations; they are just re-doing their space, like Chabot, so they are not getting new growth dollars.   In our case, we are actually adding facilities.  Mr. Ankoviak inquired if the actual growth breakdown from 1996 through the current year can be obtained.  He referred to 1996-2000 as the “golden age” and 2001-current year as the “lean” age.  President Halliday deferred to Mr. Milanese for the data requested.  Ms. Boercker inquired if we have an agreement with DEMC that we get whatever growth is attributed to the new buildings.  President Halliday reported that we get that automatically, separate from the new buildings (separate from the .8% we would get), this talks about the state growth they are giving on the 3%.  They don’t get any piece of our .8%.   It was noted we should be aware the state is putting forth a new funding formula for community colleges.  

6.
MASS COMMUNICATION DISCIPLINE PLAN 


Dr. McElderry inquired if everyone had received the memo from Melissa Korber.  Ms. Korber indicated she was happy to provide an introduction on the topic.  Her concern is that her discipline plan was changed.  Last fall she was asked to work on the discipline plan for Mass Communication, it was her understanding the discipline plans would be forwarded onto the enrollment management committee for review.  It was submitted and to the best of her knowledge, was approved.  Eighteen (18) days later, Dean Ryslinge notified her of changes being made specifically with regards to elimination of a part-time position.  Ms. Korber emphasized she is concerned at the process by which this happened.  She was not kept apprised of these changes.  She is unsure of how to address this both to her advisory board and staff, as she has re-written every course in Mass Communication as well as a certificate.  There needs to be commitment from the college, so she can better determine her program and whether or not it should grow or contract.  Ms. Korber sees “no real reason for this change”. 


Dr. McEdlderry reported this committee was asked to review the discipline plans and process last fall.  There were several discipline plans from different divisions that were not finalized at the time.  The Enrollment Management Committee gave a tentative deadline and target.  There were several instances where the dean had to acknowledge items within the discipline plans were being worked on.  He emphasized this committee’s role in reviewing the discipline plans was more of an “advisory role”.  After which, it was sent onto the Vice President.  In terms of the Mass Communication discipline plan, when it was approved in early December 2004, it was one of those plans that was not yet completed.   Ms. Korber inquired as to the process by which it was approved, as she didn’t recall seeing it in the December minutes.  Ms. Boercker commented she had a copy of the minutes and she did not see the Mass Communication issue reflected in them.  Ms. Korber stated, “It gives me great 


concern because I don’t know how to figure out what is going on with my program.  As far as I knew, it was done…until the 21st of December and I had asked specifically at that time an Enrollment Management Committee representative if I should be concerned about this and was told it was similar issues as last year, not enrollment but more dealing with budget cuts.”  


Dr. McElderry noted he is aware of this and that the December minutes did not reflect this as a factor.  He inquired if earlier minutes might be looked at.  There was brief discussion regarding which timeframe the minutes might reflect the approval of the Mass Communication Discipline Plan.  No clear conclusion was reached.  


Dr. McElderry reported there certainly was a discussion in this committee regarding some disciplines being worked on and he recalls Mass Communication as one of them.   Ms. Boercker referred to the October 29 minutes and read a brief statement pertaining to Mass Communications.  Mr. Sato indicated he does remember the committee having a discussion regarding Mass Communication but he does not recall an indication that it was subject to change in the same way as some of the others were.   Dr. McElderry reported ESL was one of the ones previously discussed as not being complete.  Mr. Sato commented, “Those weren’t finished yet, that is why they were not approved and that is why we decided we couldn’t really approve those because they weren’t finished.”  He goes onto to report, “This one was finished and there was some discussion on it and there was some feeling that something might change in the future, it is my recollection that no specific suggestion there would be a change was made.  There was no indication of when that would happen.  I think the feeling was more like next year, next cycle this is going to come up.”   Dr. McElderry concurred with this.  


Dr. McElderry noted that in terms of the February presentation and memo by Dean Ryslinge regarding Mass Communication, it indicates there is an issue of load that pertains to contractual issues.  The way the committee perceived it then and the way Dr. McElderry perceives it now, is there are certain things that will definitely affect enrollment towards that particular course offering, which is really not the purview of this committee. This committee really is more advisory.  In reality, senior administrators have the “last call” on this.  Dr. McElderry continued by stating, “For example, even if discipline plans are totally in place, there are factors and ways in which they will be changed in a fashion by which faculty has almost no control over it.  We can say, here are the courses we will offer if given this FTEF allocation and that’s approved, but if there are outside issues these could change the discipline plan without violating the process.”  


Ms. Boercker reported she thinks the timing is poor and the process actually has been violated.  She stated, “This should have been done prior to a discipline plan being approved.  This has been an issue for a while and has not just come up.  If indeed this is a contractual issue then it doesn’t make sense to do this after Ms. Korber as planned this for a whole year and suddenly before the schedule comes out.   The time to deal with this would have been at the beginning of the planning cycle so the discipline plan for the following year could reflect that.”   She believes the kinds of changes to discipline plans Dr. McElderry is referring to are sudden, unforeseeable items.   If indeed this is an issue with the contract then it might be 


better served if the issue of the newspaper is addressed during the next cycle.   Dr. McElderry concurred the timing is poor.  However, he emphasized it is about the process regardless of timing.  It is the role of administrators on campus to make sure the contracts are complied with.  Those concerns do not necessarily happen once a year, which is why he believes the 


contract states this committee, only assists in the facilitation of plans.  He will have to reference the contract to verify whether or not the language uses the word approves however, ultimately the Vice President and President determine approval.  


Mr. Sato responded, “It also comes down to an approval by the Vice President or the President so that when it comes to this committee and they are present and vote to do it, then that counts as an approval. How can that not be an approval”?    Dr. McElderry clarified that it is “An approval that is never the less contingent, given unforeseen economic factors.”  Mr. Sato stated the committee needs to determine how that kind of change can happen, what are appropriate circumstances, and how can that happen without destroying the legitimacy of the discipline plan; because if that has no authority at all, then in fact, it is merely another “clerical” procedure.  Dr. McElderry noted it is perhaps a misunderstanding of the process.  Mr. Sato argued that if there is not any commitment made by the institution with regards to this plan, then how can the faculty think about the coming year and the courses they are going to offer?  Under what circumstances is it appropriate, and then what is the process by which the discipline plans will or should be changed?  This is a case where there was no change in circumstances between the time the plan was approved and now.   The contractual issue was there at the time we approved the plan.


Dr. McElderry noted he believes there is a difference between the processes as written; good judgment and timing is all different.  Even perception of this process amongst the faculty is very important but they are not really issues of process.  Mr. Sato remarked, “I think the process, according to what the words in the contract state does not allow for any change between the time the discipline plan is approved by the administrator and the next cycle.”  Dr. McElderry replied, “Certainly it could be changed by someone at the dean level.”  Mr. Sato reported, after it is approved, the process is, at the beginning of the next cycle the results of that discipline plan are evaluated and changes are made according to that evaluation.  In the contract there is nothing that happens between the approval and the evaluation of the result of that discipline plan.  


Mr. Milanese noted the process of discussion about this is not a process that began last fall.  It has been on going; there were several meetings that included Ms. Korber and Dean Ryslinge at which time this issue was brought forth.  Specifically discussing options or how we could go ahead and offer the newspaper given the guidelines we have in the contract.  Ms. Korber responded, “Beginning on December 21, 2004, eighteen days after the discipline plan was approved, we had had three meetings about this.”  Mr. Milanese inquired if there had been discussions prior to that time and if this had come up.   Ms. Korber responded, “ No, 



usually we were talking about the fact that budget cuts have eliminated my on-call hourly instructional assistant two years ago and we spent a lot of time talking about that but no, we didn’t really talk about this issue specifically.  We may have mentioned something about there is a part-timer in the department too, but that was never part of the plan.”   Mr. Milanese requested clarification by Ms. Korber in that Ms. Korber and Dean Ryslinge never had a discussion at which the issue that the new contract as amended three years ago provided that the newspaper itself would be produced by one faculty member, just as it is at Chabot, who would receive 8.1 CAH, in terms of the equity between the two colleges, in 


terms of the kinds of instructional support.  There were never any of these issues addressed at meetings last fall?   Ms. Korber reported she would have to “object” to the question, as it was really a compound question.  She replied, “It was not that this was never touched upon, it was never seen as a solution, it was maybe like a 30-second thing, it wasn’t Birgitte saying we have to do this under the contract.  Incidentally, the situation at Chabot is quite different than at LPC, where at Chabot you have two full-time mass communication instructors who work together.  Here at LPC, we have one person half dedicated to Mass Communication and English.  I deny that we had discussions longer than 30 seconds regarding this issue.  December 18, 2004, that is the first time this became an issue on the table especially with regards to the contractual issue.”  


Mr. Ankoviak brought up three items he perceived.  First, the minutes; the meeting is governed by the Brown Act so we have to stand by whatever the minutes essentially say.  Ms. Boercker clarified for the record we are not under the Brown Act.  Mr. Ankoviak continued; secondly, he noted, we set a precedent in this committee by allowing the faculty to present their case to the committee when the Biology Department was concerned with their plan and target prior to the plan being approved.  Finally, the Education Code most clearly states a reason an administrator can change an academic plan is because of financial situations.  Ms. Korber noted she was told this wasn’t a budgetary decision or even an enrollment management issue.  The only issue was the contractual issue.  President Halliday clarified we are not talking about cutting Ms. Korber’s classes; we are looking at reducing the load of the adjunct.  Ms. Korber acknowledged Dean Ryslinge has told her on more than one occasion that she can go back into English.  Ms. Boercker reported, regardless of what the contract says or regardless of what is going on, it’s the good faith of the process that the faculty believes in the enrollment management process.  She noted it is this faith that allows the faculty to make the assumption that once the plan is approved, classes can be assigned to people and unless there is something really unusual that is what is going to stand.  This whole issue undermines that process and faculty are going to fall away from the idea.  Not to mention all the work this committee has put into a process that evolves and brings the faculty on board will be jeopardized.  


Dr. Ely inquired has to how many discipline plans there are.   He noted, “We are talking about a big issue with one plan out of many.  While all of it is a valid concern, we need to be sensitive and mindful to it.  We ought to not make it come across to others that we doing this to fifty percent of the discipline plans that come through.  This is one plan out of approximately 40-50 plans.  This part of the context should not be lost so that we don’t overly globalize this.  This is one case out of lots of discipline plans.”  President Halliday stated, “She looks at this as a contractual issue and we’re working through this, we are trying to get some definition on that.  I think what Melissa and Birgitte are saying too, is we need to get some definition on the contract.”   Mr. Sato noted it would be good to resolve this contractual issue in the next cycle of discipline plans, so the contract issue can be resolved in a way that couldn’t disrupt this process.  This way there doesn’t have to be a perceived choice between the contract and the discipline plan.  It is a question of timing and a few 


months and all the conflict that can be avoided by a little bit of deferment, the committee can think about it and Ms. Korber can have the time to plan.  Dr. McElderry concurred.  


Dr. McElderry noted the college administration needs to consider whether or not the 7.75 CAH is worth the “hit” to the process, which will be perceived.  The committee was very careful in its approach to Biology, it could not be done in a way that would be a threat to the process.  We have to ask what the relative costs are.  Although Dr. McElderry has stated previously he does not feel this technically violates the process, in terms of the spirit of the process it may.   Mr. Milanese noted, “It may be that we approve discipline plans on an annual basis, however there are circumstances that immerge which require revisions to discipline plans.  If indeed we have a discipline plan and given the good will and understanding that the necessary recommendations for status quo for Fall 2005 are there, then we can possibly look again at the issue for Spring 2006.  We may need to make a plan rather than make a major change.  It was the intent of Dean Ryslinge to make the change in a gradual way but to also provide if indeed we did not have the necessary hourly classified to pick up the additional doubling the section, was provide additional support in classified.  So what we might want to do is approve it for Fall of 2005, and then have an opportunity to have the necessary discussion before it is finalized for Spring 2006.”


Dr. McElderry noted he is not sure at this point what we are supposed to do.  Mr. Ankoviak noted that we couldn’t do something that violates Board policy.  Ms. Korber responded, “It isn’t a violation of the contract, it is my understanding it goes above the contract.”   Dr. McElderry put forth the question of what is the process of this committee.  Ms. Korber noted she would like to maintain the status quo until a decision is reached.  She has met with Dean Ryslinge and asked her to do the same, so as to be more equitable.    Ms. VenJohn reported it appears to be an issue of process and procedure.  The committee looked at the numbers last year and it was mentioned they were low.  Dr. McElderry highlighted the current committee process: faculty → deans → committee.  It was assumed the dean was aware of the discipline plan being submitted. 


In the future, this committee needs to have more clarity on these types of issues.  It was suggested there should be a plan for disagreements (Ex: Biology).   Mr. Sato suggests there needs to be a process for after the discipline plan is approved, in the case of Biology, it was different as they were set a target.  Mr. Ankoviak suggested setting up a step-by-step organizational chart.  Ms. Boercker inquired what the process is after this committee approves the discipline plan.  There are two main issues as per the discipline plan statement with regards to language, which require clarification per Dr. McElderry.  First, work with Enrollment Management Committee on plan and secondly, the college president will approve.  It was noted, we don’t approve plans; we assist with the facilitation of them. 


Ms. Luster inquired as to what actions did the committee take on this issue, as she was not present at the last meeting.  After review of the February minutes, it was acknowledged that to date, no action appears to have been taken, it appears we are “without process” at this time.  Ms. Luster noted there are two positions we can proceed with; we can take some form 


of action or we don’t do anything and see where it continues.  Ms. Boercker indicated her preference would be to generate a memo briefly explaining the situation, emphasize any action taken was not endorsed by the Enrollment Management Committee, set Mass Communication a target, and as a committee take a vote and pass onto the Vice President and President.  A motion was made to accept the changes as presented by Dean Ryslinge at the last enrollment management meeting.


Motion:
To accept the changes as presented by Dean Ryslinge at the last Enrollment Management meeting.


MSC:
Kevin Ankoviak/Neal Ely




Not acted upon


Both Mr. Milanese and Dean Ely noted they would prefer to have the discussion tabled until a later meeting, at which time Dean Ryslinge can present her information and address any concerns and/or questions.  A motion was made to table the Mass Communication Discipline Plan issue until the April 8 Enrollment Management meeting.


Motion:
To table the Mass Communication Discipline Plan issue until the April 8 Enrollment Management meeting.


MSC:
Kevin Ankoviak/Angella VenJohn




Unanimous

7.
OTHER BUSINESS 


A. 
Weekend College


Mr. Ankoviak requested there be a brief discussion regarding the Weekend College.  He noted the committee approved the discipline plans that are included in the program however; he would like to inform the committee of Division III’s opposition to the Weekend College program.  He inquired if the Academic Senate has approved the program.  The main concerns expressed by Division III with a program such as this are the costs and how load will be affected.  Ms. Luster noted she has been compiling cost reports specifically for this.  She is concerned there is too much “drama” being created unnecessarily.  Both Ms. Luster and Mr. Milanese noted this program has been discussed since November 2004 and Mr. Milanese has visited the Academic Senate twice.  Mr. Milanese reported that not one senator from Division III spoke at the Academic Senate 


meetings to address any of Division III’s concerns.  There has been plenty of opportunity and forums for individuals to address their concerns.  


Mr. Ankoviak inquired as to where the cost analysis report is located so that he might be able to take it back to Division III for review.  Mr. Milanese noted the report has been distributed at prior meetings.  Ms. Luster noted in Student Services, the program has been articulated to the staff.  Also, Dean Baker is working with employers to see what type of certificates, etc. can be done to keep the costs down.  Mr. Ankoviak suggests the campus needs to be notified as a whole when these types of programs are created, as there are 


always concerns over costs, load, etc.  He also suggests presenting this information (cost reports) at the next town hall meeting or sending a memo.  Ms. Luster agreed to provide Mr. Ankoviak with a copy of the report(s).  It was mentioned there might be some time for further discussion of this at the next meeting.

8.
GOOD OF THE ORDER


The next meeting will be April 8 at 1:00 p.m. in room 2205.


Due to lack of time, Agenda Item #8, Success Data Discussion was postponed until the April 8, 2005 meeting.

9.
ADJOURNMENT


Dr. McElderry adjourned the meeting at 3:30 p.m.
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